
 NORTHERN LEHIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT  
Regular Meeting 
Board Minutes 

Slatington, PA  
November 6, 2006 

     
PURPOSE The regular meeting of the Northern Lehigh Board of School Directors was called to 

order by the President, Mrs. Lauren A. Ganser, at 7:42 p.m. on Monday, November 
6, 2006 in the boardroom located in the Slatington Elementary School. 

  
ROLL CALL Members present: Mr. Franklin D. Beers, Mr. Donald H. Dengler, Mr. Bryan C. 

Dorshimer,  Mr. Raymond J. Follweiler, Jr., Mr. Mathias J. Green, Jr., Mrs. Sheryl A. 
Giles, Mr. Peter A. Ruth, Mr. Gregory S. Williams, Mrs. Lauren A. Ganser (9) 

  
  Members absent:  (0) 
 

Non-members present: Mr. Donald Allen, Mr. Jeffrey Bachman, Mrs. Lisa Blank, 
Mrs. Jill Chamberlain, Mr. Greg Derr, Mrs. Lynne B. Fedorcha, Mr. John Hrizuk, Mr. 
Nathan Hunsicker, Mrs. Andrea Madochick, Dr. Linda Marcincin, Mrs. Laurie 
Newman-Mankos, Mrs. Karen Nicholas, Mr. David Papay, Ms. Rachel Parisi, Ms. 
Maria Pinnata, Dr. Nicholas P. Sham, Mr. Charles Stopp (Solicitor), Mr. Keith Strohl 
(Solicitor’s Office), Mrs. Dawn Wadsworth, and Mrs. Sherri Molitoris. 

  
Mrs. Ganser announced that the board was in an Executive Session prior to the 
meeting for personnel issues and they will reconvene after the regular scheduled 
board meeting.  She also announced that there was an Executive Session held on 
October 30, 2006 to discuss personnel items. 

 
VISITORS Approximately twenty-eight visitors attended the meeting, in addition to Terry Ahner 
 reporter for The Times News. 
 
APPROVE  Mr. Dorshimer made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Follweiler, that the minutes 
MINUTES  of the regular school board meeting held on October 18, 2006 be approved and ordered filed. 
 
    Mr. Ruth wanted clarification on the board minutes concerning the cameras and software we  
    received from a grant.  The cameras came from Olympus and the software came from Tool  
    Factory. 
 
  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 
 

SPECIAL  Carbon Lehigh Intermediate Unit - Mr. Bryan C. Dorshimer announced that the first board  
BOARD   meeting at the new CLIU building will be held the 3rd Monday of this month and he will report 
REPORTS  back to the board after that meeting. 

 
 Legislative Report - Mr. Gregory S. Williams reported briefly on the first Act I Tax Study 
 Commission Meeting held on Thursday October 26, 2006.  He distributed the hand outs from  
 the Act I Tax Study Commission Meeting to all board members who were not present at that 
 meeting.  He stated that if anyone needed assistance with the handouts they could contact him 
 and he would answer any questions they may have.  Next meeting is scheduled for November 
8th. 
 
 He reported that on Wednesday he attended a PSBA meeting for the local Lehigh County 
 Committee.  The group chose 6 platforms (most important issues) that they would like the county 
 to advocate for, which are:   
 

1. Supports Legislation that would relieve school districts from the impact of back-end 
referendum requirements of Act I, including efforts to expand the number and scope of 
exceptions. 

 
2. Supports legislation to increase the state contribution for special education services based 

on actual cost incurred and students served. 
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3. Supports Legislation requiring a periodic review of state-mandated programs, providing for 
full and continual funding of such programs and authorizing school entities to discontinue 
programs when funding is inadequate or terminated. 

 
4. Supports and will continue to provide for leadership for the coordinated efforts of the basic 

education community in seeking an equal partnership between local school districts and 
state government in the funding of public education.  The association believes state funding 
must appropriately reflect actual pupil enrollment and cost of instruction, the needs of small 
districts and the number of students living in poverty, and it must be equitably distributed 
among school districts. 

 
5. Opposes any efforts to reduce or remove the authority of local school districts to establish 

graduation requirements. 
 
6. Supports legislation to revise the method of funding career and technical education to 

remove current disincentives to student enrollment and supports state funding equal to that 
of school district with the goal of a full 50% of instructional costs. 

 
 Roberta Markus, a school board member at Parkland School District, has been named Vice 
 President of PSBA state-wide, and she will eventually rotate to Presidency. 
 
 For informational purposes, he mentioned that the state has a property tax rebate system for 
 senior citizens that make below a certain income level.  There is a bill currently going through the 
 House that will authorize school districts to create their own program mirroring the states but 
 would allow the school districts to set some of their own parameters.  He would like the board as 
 a whole to look at this possibility during budget time this year. 
 
 Lehigh Carbon Community College - Mr. Mathias J. Green, Jr. reported that the Carbon Lehigh 
 Intermediate Unit #21 and LCCC agreed upon a buy out of the old CLIU building and that LCCC 
 will be acquiring a bond to purchase the building. 

 
 Committee Reports and/or Meetings – Mrs. Ganser reported that the Technology/Buildings 
and  Grounds and Finance Committees held meetings on Wednesday, November 1, 2006. 
 
 Wednesday, November 29, 2006 is the Public Hearing for the Act I Tax Study Commission. 
 

  Student Representatives to the Board Report  
Mr. Nathan Hunsicker and Ms. Rachael Parisi distributed their written student representative 
report and verbally reported on its contents.   

 
 Federal and Other Programs Update - Mrs. Lynne B. Fedorcha introduced Mrs. Sheila Lanshe, 
 High School Guidance Counselor, and Elizabeth Wagner to talk about Governor’s School of 
 Excellence. 
 
 Mrs. Lanshe gave a brief introduction about the Governor’s School and then introduced 
 Elizabeth Wagner who attended this year’s Governor’s School for Arts in Creative Writing. She 
 reported on her time at the Pennsylvania Governor’s School of the Arts at Mercyhurst College in 
 Erie, PA and thanked the board for supporting the arts at Northern Lehigh, which helped her 
 acquire the knowledge needed to participate in this wonderful opportunity. 

 
 Superintendent’s Report - Dr. Nicholas P. Sham, Sr. 

The next Feasibility Study Committee Meeting will be held on Monday November 13th at 6:30 
in the boardroom at Slatington Elementary.  Barry Brobst will also be present to answer 
questions. 
  
He reported that the Fact Finding Hearing has been scheduled for Tuesday, November 14th at 
5:00 p.m. in the boardroom at Slatington Elementary School. 
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He reminded the board and public that the next regular school board meeting will be held in the 
boardroom of LCTI on November 15, 2006 at 7:30 p.m.  Dinner for board and administration will 
start at 5:30 p.m.   Please respond to Mrs. Molitoris if you will attending the dinner. 
 
Dr. Sham introduced Karen Nicholas, Peters Elementary Principal, who invited all board 
members to a School-Wide Read-In at Peters Elementary on November 16, 2006 at 10:00 
a.m.  The spot light for the day is Harry the Dirty Dog.  A follow up for this read in will be that 
the entire Peters Elementary school will be going to a play of Harry the Dirty Dog in 
December. Star Ybanez, Peters Elementary chairperson for Market Day, has agreed to 
sponsor this trip with use of Market Day funds.  Market Day also purchased a plush Harry dog 
and the hard cover book of Harry the Dirty Dog for all Peters Elementary classroom libraries. 
 
Dr. Sham thanked Mrs. Jill Chamberlain, High School Assistant Principal, for agreeing to be 
director of the Senior Class Play. 
 
Dr. Sham asked if any board member wanted to serve as a member on the PA Academy 
Advisory Council at Lehigh Carbon Community College.  If no board member wants to serve 
on the council, Dr. Sham will be appointing an administrator to serve. 
 
Dr. Sham introduced Greg Derr who reported that the “school bus stop ahead” sign at Avery 
Road and 873 has been denied by PennDot because those signs are only erected if there is 
less than 500 feet of visibility in either direction of the bus stop.  This area does not qualify. 
 
Greg updated the board that the renovation of 2 classrooms at Slatington Elementary had 
been completed.  He further explained that Mrs. Plohocki, Environmental Consultant, took 6 
samples of different rooms in the Slatington Elementary school and outside.  These test 
results came back stating that there was no significant differences between the outside air 
samples and the inside air samples and there also was no significant difference between the 
renovated classrooms and the existing classrooms that had no work performed.  This 
Wednesday she will be back to perform some chemical airborne testing to check carbon 
dioxide levels, carbon monoxide, volatile organic chemicals, and temperature relative 
humidity in different spots in the school during occupied hours.  Once these tests results are 
received she will couple them with the original tests and report back to the board on her 
findings.  Greg also reported that he and Mrs. Plohocki completed a walk through of Peters 
Elementary.  After their walk through she made two recommendations which she said should 
be completed prior to her testing of the building, which are: 
 
1. Thoroughly clean, change the filters, and inspection of all ventilations units 
2. Removal of fiberglass insulation on inside panel of 5 ventilation units 
 
When the above work is complete, Mrs. Plohocki will then return to take air samples 
equivalent to what she performed at Slatington Elementary and return to the board with her 
findings and recommendations.  

 
PERSONNEL Mrs. Giles made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Green, that the Board of Education 
  approves the following personnel items: 

 
Co-curricular  Senior Class Play Advisor  Jill Chamberlain  $1,368.39* 
Appointments  
2006-2007 *Last year’s rates will apply until a new Collective Bargaining Agreement is approved. 

 
Resignation - Accept the resignation of Kimberly Jones from her position as Technology Teacher Grades 3-6  
Kimberly  and District-wide Technology Mentor effective November 9, 2006. 
Jones 
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PERSONNEL
(cont’) 
 
Nomination  Kimberly Jones   Temporary Professional Employee 
for   Assignment:   High School Business/Computer/Information 
Appointment-     Technology Teacher, replacing Bobbi Shupp who resigned. 
Kimberly  Salary:    $38,000* (Prorated for the 2006/2007 School Year)  
Jones       (Step 1 Bachelors on the 2005-2006 CBA Salary  
       Schedule) 

Effective Date:   November 9, 2006 
*Last year’s salaries will apply until a new Collective Bargaining Agreement is approved. 
 

Administrative  Kimberly Jones   Temporary Professional Employee 
Transfer- From:     High School Business/Computer/Information Technology 
Kimberly  To:     Slatington Elementary Technology Teacher Grades 3-6 
Jones      District-wide Technology Mentor Funded by Accountability 
      Block Grant  

 Effective:   November 10, 2006 
 Termination:   On or about June 15, 2007 
 Salary:    $38,000* (Prorated for the 2006/2007 School Year) 
       (Step 1 Bachelors on the 2005-2006 CBA Salary Schedule) 
 *Last year’s salaries will apply until a new Collective Bargaining Agreement is approved. 
 

Nomination   Susan Solt Temporary Vacancy Replacement 
for  Assignment:   High School Business/Computer/Information 
Appointment-      Technology Teacher, replacing Kimberly Jones who was 
Susan Solt      administratively transferred for the 2006/2007 school  
      year. 

Effective:   November 9, 2006 
Termination:   On or about June 15, 2007 
Salary:    $38,000* (Prorated for the 2006/2007 School Year) 
      (Step 1 Bachelors on the 2005-2006 CBA Salary Schedule) 
*Last year’s salaries will apply until a new Collective Bargaining Agreement is approved. 
 

Jill Davis  Jill Davis* ** 
Assignment:   4th Grade Special Education Aide, Slatington Elementary 
       School, new position 
Salary:    $9.59 Per Hour/6 ½ Hrs. Per Day/5 Days Per Week  
      (2006-2007 ESSA Agreement) 
Effective:   November 13, 2006 

 *60-Day Probationary Perio 
** Pending Clearances 

 
Unpaid   Approve the following unpaid volunteer aides in the Slatington and Peters Elementary 
Volunteers Schools for the 2006-2007 school year: Maria Beltz, Donna Berger, Lori Bevans, Vanya 
    Bingert, Robin Blocker, Lisa Bomgardner, Mary-Beth Fatzinger, Linda Frey, Melissa 
    Fritchman, Cindy Fritzinger, Beth Holm, Michele Miller, Felicia Thomas, Sheila White, 
    Kathy Yelinek, Colleen Egan, Lori-Beth Guelcher, Melissa Kukitz, Janet McKelvey, 
    Tammy Meckes, Candyce Merkle, Stacey Olewine, Rhonda Russell, Melanie Bowman, 
    Kittie Boyett, Sheila Fleming, Harry Heater, Dana Schaeffer, Donna Stinson 
 
Nomination Michele Miller* ** 
for Assignment:   Kindergarten Personal Care Assistant, Peters Elementary 
Appointment-     School   
Michele  Salary:    $9.59 Per Hour/6 ½ Hrs. Per Day/5 Days Per Week  
Miller       (2006-2007 ESSA Agreement) 
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Effective Date:   November 8, 2006 and will terminate if student no  
     longer resides in district. 
 
 
 

PERSONNEL
(cont’) 

 
Vicky Papay Vicky Papay* 

Assignment:   Kindergarten Personal Care Assistant, Peters   
     Elementary School 
Salary:    $9.59 Per Hour.6 ½ Hrs. Per Day/5 Days Per Week 
     (2006-2007 ESSA Agreement) 
Effective Date:   November 8, 2006 and will terminate if student no  
     longer resides in district. 
*60 Day Probationary Period 
** Pending Verification of Clearances  
 
Mr. Dorshimer asked if items C, D, & E all terminate at the end of the year. 
 

 Dr. Sham explained that the only position that will not terminate is the Temporary Professional 
 Employee position.  The original teacher resigned from the high school technology position and 
 Kimberly Jones, who is currently in the technology grant funded position at the elementary 
 school, has accepted the position as high school technology teacher.  In order to keep things 
 less disruptive for this year, Kimberly was hired for the high school position but then 
 administratively transferred back to the elementary position in order to keep continuity.  
Kimberly  will be returning to the high school position at the end of 2006-2007 school year. 
 
 Mr. Ruth asked about the money for the grant position because it was different from the last 
 motion.   
 
 Mrs. Fedorcha explained that the original motion showed the amount after the $38,000 was 
 prorated.  The current motion is the entire amount with prorated in the description of the 
 salary. 
 
  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 

 
CONFER-  Mr. Follweiler made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Beers, that the Board of Education 
ENCES  approves the following conference items: 

 
 Debbie Geiger – Understanding By Design & Differentiated Instruction – 12 days 
 throughout 2006/2007 school year (see attachment paperwork) – CLIU#21, 
Schnecksville,  PA – Registration:  $725.00 – Funding: Curriculum and Instruction 
Budget   
 
 Karen Nicholas – Understanding By Design & Differentiated Instruction – 12 days 
 throughout 2006/2007 school year (see attachment paperwork) – CLIU#21, 
Schnecksville,  PA – Registration:  $725.00 – Funding: Curriculum and Instruction  

 
 Tara Balliet – Understanding By Design & Differentiated Instruction – 12 days 
 throughout 2006/2007 school year (see attachment paperwork) – CLIU#21, 
Schnecksville,  PA – Registration:  $725.00 – Funding: Curriculum and Instruction  
 

  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 

 
POLICY 
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CURRIC- 
ULUM AND 
 INSTRUC- 
TION 

 
 
OLD   Mr. Beers made a motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Giles, that the Board of Education 
BUSINESS  approves the following old business items: 
 
Contract - Independent Contractor Agreement – Substitute Teacher Caller 
Sub Caller 
 Mr. Dorshimer asked for clarification in the contract where he sees a conflict with the 
 substitute teacher caller contacting the secretaries in the buildings advising them what 
 teachers will be out in their building and the name of the substitute who is taking their place.  
 If at least two of the secretaries start work at 8:00 a.m., which is the same time the substitute 
 teacher caller should be starting her duties here, how can this not be a conflict between the 
 two positions?  She will then be performing substitute teacher duties when she is actually on 
 my time (school district time). 
 
 Dr. Sham stated that she should be able to contact either the secretaries or the building 
 principals prior to the beginning of her regular work day.  He stated that even if she had to 
 contact a building after the start of her day here, or had to complete part of her task before 
 starting here, he would hope that we would be flexible enough to be able to say that if she 
did  come in 5 or 10 minutes late that she would stay and work 5 or 10 minutes later at the end of 
 the day and complete her contractual time. 
 
 Mrs. Molitoris responded that when Mrs. Rau was on vacation she performed the substitute 
 teacher caller duties.  She was to contact the high school and middle school by 6:45 each 
 morning and advise the secretaries of the substitutes that would be in their buildings.  She 
 would then contact both elementary schools and leave a voice message in the mail box 
 letting them know who was out in their building and the name of the substitute coming in to 
 cover that classroom for the day.  There is no need to talk to a secretary.   
 
 Mrs. Ganser stated that her question was going to be who does it when she is not there and 
 that the question was just answered.   
 
 Mrs. Molitoris responded that she performed the duties that week only because Jody Remaley,
 who in past years has covered the duties when the substitute teacher caller was not able to 
 do it, had a conflict that week.  Her daughter was a member of the field hockey team and they 
 had district playoffs that week and she did not want to be tied down to having to be at home 
 and contact substitutes during that week, but in the future would still be willing to perform those 
 duties, if needed. 
 
 Mr. Dorshimer reiterated that he didn’t want a conflict between an outside contractor that is 
 employed by the district being on district time doing outside contracting work.  There should 
 be no flexibility.  If her time is to start at 8:00 a.m. with district business that she was hired to 
 do as a full time job, then there should be no communication between that individual and the 
 rest of the district about substitutes.  For instance, if a teacher comes in for only about an 
 hour and gets sick and needs to go home, who gets the substitute? 
 
 Dr. Sham said that typically is handled at the building level.   
 
 Mrs. Chamberlain stated that Dr. Sham was correct.  The front office will find coverage for 
 that day and do what has to be done. 
 
 Mrs. Nicholas stated that in the past they have contacted the substitute teacher caller to find 
 a substitute to come in if a teacher left early in the morning and they had no one to cover  the 
 class.  She stated that we have not had that happen this year yet, but that it has happened in 
 the past. 
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 Dr. Sham stated that he does not see that as a big issue because the sub caller knows who 
 has already been called for the day.  If this is an issue for the board then perhaps they want 
 to rethink what they have done for a substitute teacher caller.  Again, he does not think this 
is  a big issue or will happen very often. 
 
OLD Mr. Dorshimer stated that the concerns were brought up before we even hired this person 
BUSINESS that there would be no conflict of interest between the position at the school district and the 
(cont’) sub caller position. 
 
 Dr. Sham said that he can not say 100% that there will never come a time when something 
 like that might happen. 
 
 Dr. Marcincin stated that if that happens, it does not happen often at all.  It is a very rare 
 occurrence that might happen. 
 
 Mr. Ruth stated that he sees Mr. Dorshimer’s concerns and he is in agreement.  He is 
 wondering how long a substitute teacher call would take. 
 
 Dr. Sham said they could have to go through an entire list before they could find someone. 
 
 Mr. Ruth said that if it takes her an hour she is getting paid for two, one working as a 
 secretary for the school district and one for the sub caller position.  He wanted to know why 
 the high school principals call their substitutes but the elementary schools do not? 
 
 Mrs. Chamberlain said that they do not call substitutes.  They utilize their staff that is there to 
 cover those classes that would be affected.  She stated that if you have an emergency and 
 that person is that ill, there is no substitute that can be found in that quick of time to get those 
 teachers out of the building.  They cover the class with staff currently there and then 
evaluate  how to handle the rest of the persons schedule for that day. 
 
 Mr. Williams said that he understands where they are coming from but that the board did 
 already put this substitute teacher caller in place.  He is hearing that this happens very rarely 
 and he can imagine that because he is thinking back to when he was in school and how 
often  the teachers were there in the morning and suddenly had to leave, as in any workplace.  It 
 obviously can happen but will not be an every week thing.  His opinion is that we have this 
 plan in place, Dr. Sham is hearing the concerns and he is suggesting that we proceed with 
 this and review after a year.  Let’s ask administration to keep logs.  If we notice that once or 
 twice a month we lost an hour or two work that was not made up then we absolutely have a 
 problem, but he thinks we are looking at possibly changing our course of action for 
something  that might happen every once in a while. 
 
 Mr. Dorshimer said he doesn’t want this happening on a daily basis.  He doesn’t want the 
 substitute teacher caller calling around the buildings trying to solve their substitute teacher 
 issues.  Then it becomes an issue of day in and day out.  He doesn’t have a problem with 
this  continuing this way this year but he will not vote for it next year.  He said that we need to go 
 out for an independent contract the way it was before or it becomes part of someone’s job. 
 
 Dr. Sham stated that Mr. William’s had a good idea and that he would make sure that the 
 substitute teacher caller is maintaining these logs and they will be made available for the 
 board at the end of the year.   
 
  Mr. Dorshimer asked if Attorney Stopp reviewed the contract and was giving it his blessing? 
 
  Attorney Stopp replied that he asked a staff member to take a look at it, gather information, 
  and put it together but that he actually has not reviewed the contract. 
 
  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 
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NEW   Mr. Williams made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Green, that the Board of Education 
BUSINESS  approves the following new business items: 

 
Emergency Approve changes to the Northern Lehigh School District Emergency Operations Plan 
Operations as presented.  
Plan   
  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 

 
Science Lab Mr. Dorshimer made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Green, giving administration  
Agreement-  direction to meet with the solicitor to formulate an agreement between the Northern Lehigh  
Education  School District and the Northern Lehigh Education Foundation for the Science Lab that 
Foundation  is being built at the high school from a grant awarded to the Education Foundation. 
 
  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 

 
FINANCIAL  Mrs. Giles made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Beers, that the Board of Education 
  Approves the following financial items: 

 
Abatement/ Approve abatement/exoneration requests of per capita taxes, for the residents that fall within 
Exonerations the guidelines, as presented.  
Per Cap Tax 

 
Cash Mngt Approve the Arthurs Lestrange Cash Management Portfolio for the month of September 2006. 
Portfolio  

 
Letter to  Pursuant to Sec. 627 of Pennsylvania Real Estate Tax Law, authorize the business manager  
County  to compose a letter to the County of Northampton granting permission to sell tax parcel J2281, 
Property  Sale currently held in county repository, to the highest bidder.  

 
School Dude Authorize administration to purchase schooldude.com an online work order submission and 
 tracking system for the Support Services and Information Technology Departments effective 
 December 1, 2006 thru June 30, 2007.  The modules purchased will be MaintenanceDirect, 
 ITDirect, ITAM, and InventoryDirect.  The cost for Support Services will be $1,122.38 for the first 
 year of software and setup.  Estimated cost for each year after is $895.50.  The cost for 
 Information Technology will be $4,089.65 for the first year of software and setup.  Estimated cost 
 for each year after is $3,839.40.  These prices reflect a PASBO membership discount of 10%.  
 There is no annual contract associated with this service and it can be terminated at the end of the 
 term paid.  The cost will be paid  from the Support Services and Information Technology 
 department budgets. 
 
 Mr. Williams wanted to make sure that the money for school dude was set aside and is a part of 
 the original department budgets. 
 
  YEA: Mr. Beers, Mr. Dengler, Mr. Dorshimer, Mr. Follweiler, Mrs. Giles, Mr. Green, Mr.  
    Ruth, Mr. Williams, Mrs. Ganser (9) 
   NAY: None (0) 

 
LEGAL  Mr. Dorshimer wanted to advise of the importance of minutes reflecting board member  
  statements and concerns that affect the individual or the board as a whole.  (i.e. I am an  
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  outside contractor who will be bidding on part of the contract to the general contractor.) 
  Because of ethics and the Ethics Commission and a statement like the example 
  above was not recorded in board minutes he will need to be going to Harrisburg 
  to testify. 
 
 
 
 
LEGAL Attorney Stopp stated that if the relationship develops then it should be called attention to so the 
(cont’) relationship can be examined before the contractual relationship develops further to be sure it  
 complies with the Ethics act as well.   
 
CORR-  Mrs. Ganser stated that she received another unsigned letter from a parent.  Again if it is 
ESPON-  not signed then the board can not respond to it. 
DENCE 
  Received a thank you to the board and Dr. Sham from a parent for taking swift action on  
  Slatington Elementary classroom issues. 
 
  Received an invitation from a Slatington Borough Council member to perhaps develop a 
contest   for the students in the district to help develop a borough web site as a school project.  She will 
  gather more information and report back. 
 
  Dr. Sham said that it would be a great idea for a high school graduation project.  
 
  Invitation for the Read-in. 
 
INFOR-   All board members received copies of the minutes of the Lehigh Career and Technical Institute Joint 
MATION   Operating Committee meeting held on September 23, 2006 and the LCTI Director’s Report for  
  October 2006. 

 
 All board members received copies of the minutes of the Carbon Lehigh Intermediate Unit 21 
 Board of Directors meeting held on September 18, 2006. 

 
 All board members received copies of the minutes of the Borough of Slatington Parks & 
Recreation  Commission held on October 16, 2006. 

 
 All board members received copies of the minutes of the Lehigh Carbon Community College 
 Board of Trustees meeting held on October 5, 2006. 

 
Donations Receipt of Donations 2006-2007 School Year: 
 

 Skutt Electric Kiln  Donated by David M. Harding - Estimated Value $1,000.00  
     to be used in the High School Art Department 
 
 $570.00   Donated by Mr. & Mrs. Mark Zaleski of Slaington – For 
     payment of busses for a Team West Field Trip to the 
     Davinci Center in Allentown on April 27, 2007 
 
 4 Books:   Donated by Northern Lehigh Future Focus for each
 IMAGES OF AMERICA  chool library 

  Slatington, Walnutport, 
  And Washington Twnshp 
   

RECOG- 
ITION OF  
GUESTS 
    
ADJOURN-  Mr. Follweiler made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Beers, that the regular meeting of 
MENT  the Northern Lehigh Board of School Directors is adjourned at 8:42 p.m. 
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   Sincerely, 
 
 
         Bryan C. Dorshimer 
         Secretary 
 
ATTEST:__________________________________ President 
  Lauren A. Ganser 


